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Dear Otter Families,                                                                                                    
 On behalf of Ocean Palms, I would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to 
each one of you for your enthusiastic participation in our recent Spring Family 
Night.  Your presences truly made the event a memorable one, and we are 
deeply grateful for your continued support of our school community.                                                   
 Your unwavering support, whether through attending events, volunteering 
your time and talents, or making generous donations, plays a vital role in         
creating a warm and welcoming atmosphere at our school. Your dedication 
not only enriches the experiences of our students but also strengthens the 
bonds throughout our entire school community.                                                                                                  
 We hope you’ll join us for some hands-on fun the whole family can enjoy at 
our Annual STEM Night and Art Show. Be sure to stop by the kitchen resource 
room across from the cafeteria to check out what our sponsor Code Ninja will 
have set-up for us. There will be art and poetry readings in the library, as well 
as refreshments and snacks.  Our Student Ambassadors will be accepting 
cash donations for snacks and refreshments. All contributions will be donated 
to our local Blessings in a Backpack. This organization is spearheaded by our 
one and only Mrs. Sharon Kehoe. Mrs. Kehoe was our District Senior                  
Volunteer of the Year last year. She and members of her church ensure             
children throughout our district have full bellies over the weekend by sending 
kids home with a backpack of nutritional food on Fridays.                                             
 This year has been filled with success, celebrations, and a whole lot of 
growth for our students. We are very proud of the gains our students have 
shown both in their academics and in their character development. We hope 
to continue that learning throughout the summer months and encourage          
everyone to take our Summer Reading and Writing BINGO Challenge             
(see attached). Please utilize these resources as you begin preparation for 
summer activities. For those of you who want to get a jump start on your           
summer reading we are excited to announce the Sunshine State Young  
Reader (SSYRA) titles have been released and are district approved.                    
 As the school year begins to wrap up my heart is filled with appreciation 
and gratitude for a job well done! Thank you teachers, thank you students, 
thank you staff, thank you families, thank you business partners, thank you 
community partners, thank you PTO, SAC, and volunteers! Each child and 
adult who crosses the threshold of Ocean Palms Elementary has an oppor-
tunity to learn and lead with pride and excellence and that is just what has  

occurred this year. It is a true honor and privilege to serve as your Principal.  

Sincerely,                                                                                                                                                                 

Mrs. Cantwell                                                                                                                 

MAY 
6 –10 – Staff Appreciation Week 

End of Year Class Celebrations                       
9 – PreK & VE                                                       

10 – Kindergarten                                                 
13 – First Grade                                                  
14 – Third Grade                                                  

16 – Second Grade                                          
17 – Fourth Grade                                              

22 – Fifth Grade Talent Show (9:00-10:00) 

and Fun Day (10:00-1:00) 

 

STEM Nights and Art Show                       
Sponsored by Code Ninja!               

(5:00-6:30)                   

14 – Grades (K-2)                                                   

16 – Grades (3-5)                              
 

Last Day of School News                   
Dress like a tacky tourist!                  

24 – Fifth Grade Clap Out (1:20-1:45) 

24 – Last Day of School for Students        
Early Dismissal 1:30 PreK and                      

1:45 Grades K-5 

24 – Fourth Quarter Ends/Report Cards 

posted on Home Access Center (HAC) 

https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/60B0C48AEAD2BA2FE3-48430722-fast  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0C48AEAD2BA2FE3-48430722-fast
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0C48AEAD2BA2FE3-48430722-fast


The OPE staff will be parking on the              

front field to allow for additional parking in 

both parking lots on April 24.  



News from the OPE Clinic  

As we near the end of  the school year, I would like to re-
mind you that your child’s medication should be picked 
up from the clinic by 3:15 pm on the last day of  school 
Friday, May 24.  

School policy does not allow for medication to remain in 
the school over the summer. It will be important for you 

to make arrangements to pick up your child’s medication since medications may 
not go home with the student. Any medication left in the clinic after Friday, May 
24 at 3:15 pm will be discarded according to policy.  

For your convenience, the clinics will be open beginning Thursday August 8 at 
both OPE and Lakeside Academy to accept your child’s medication and com-
pleted medication forms. As you clean out your closets or do back to school 
shopping over the summer, the clinic is always in need of  clothing donations. 
Shorts, pants, socks and new underwear are greatly appreciated. If  you have 
any questions, please contact the school clinic at 547-3766. Have a safe and 
healthy summer! 



 

(K-2) 

Tuesday 

May 14th  

 

STEAM 
NIGHT 

5:00 - 6:30  

(3-5) 

Thursday  

May 16th  

The Ocean Palms STEM and Art Show is split into two nights to accommodate all grade 

levels.  The event is a great opportunity for families to visit classrooms and participate 

in hands-on activities together.  As we inspire our students to be lifelong learners by 

incorporating science, technology, engineering, art, and math into the classroom.  Be 

sure to stop by the kitchen resource room to check out the hands on fun brought to by 

our Sponsor CODE NINJAS! 





 

Character Counts Recognition 

for All Pillars  

Kindergarten 
Ava Alonzo, Diesel Brundage, Romi Campese, Adalyn Drager, William Duguid,                            

Skylar Gatling, Ryan Piltin, Cogan Potts, James Vella 

1st Grade 
Maycee Bush, Amira Byrd, Amelia Clarkson, Beatriz Da Conceicao Rossi,                                  

Holden Hendrickson, Nathan Hsu, Nicholas Ledee, Grayson Stein 

2nd Grade 
Paislee Baggs, Easton Browne, Bella Horton, Mayla McIntyre, Matheus Peruchi,                   

Delfina Rossetti, Max Shmuler, Tyler Waldman 

3rd Grade 
Zeke Anderson, Iyla Khirsukhani, Blaze Lickliter, Julianna Lobos, Reese Mayer,                     

Winnie Moser, Lucy Sembach 

4th Grade 
Abigail Burnette, Liam Dean, Zenno Hartmann Coutinho, Zoey Jamieson,                                

Srihan Mallavelli, Mackenzie Mann, Arjun Vaddiraju 

5th Grade 
Atiksh Arun, Knox Cartwright, Ana Cruz Lopez, Layla Ghiglia, Eleanna Miiler,                         

Gabriel Mucolli, Scottie Unter, Amelia Wood 

 

Character Counts Recognition 

for Trustworthiness  

Kindergarten 
MacCanen Carroll, Robin Diem, Angelina Golson, Brandon Hitti, Karsten Jacobson,                      

Lilah Knisely, Dhyey Patel, Emily Phillips, Noah Rademacher 

1st Grade 
Roman Bottomley, Carson Graham, Austin Ho, Hannah Meade, Landon Miller,                                  

Olivia Rector, Tanner Stein 

2nd Grade 
Alinah Men, Jordan Mourges, Vihaan Patsmatla, Jordan Quigley, Mason Randolph,                            

Andres Reynoso Mercado, Autumn Rosberg, Lily West 

3rd Grade 
Ellis Beste, Felipe Colaneri, Lorenzo Fernandez, Lea Halilaj, James Hilley,                                         

Hudson Schwartz, Benjamin Scott, Ella Taylor, Rocky Woeppel 

4th Grade 
Benjamin Black, Valentina Giannone, Oliver Hankee, Capri Maughan, Abby Potter,                           

Ella Scarborough, Sofia Todd 

5th Grade 
Eli Abbosh, Caleb Behnam, Paxton Beste, Kamila Goldman, Elsie Hanson,                                       

Keelan Kelly, Livia Long 



 

District Volunteer of  the Year Renders Art              
Program at Ocean Palms 

 
Ocean Palms Elementary School’s 
Adult Volunteer of  the Year, Amy 
Parent, was recently named St. 
Johns County School District’s    
Volunteer of  the Year. Also             
recognized at the event was OPE’s 
Student Volunteer of  the Year, 
Leighton Mackenzie.  

 

It all started with an idea and a  little 
creativity for District  Volunteer of  
the Year, Parent, PTO’s CAAP 
(Children’s Access to Art  Program) 

Chair at Ocean Palms Elementary, who wanted to expand this school art pro-
gram by ensuring it reached every corner and classroom of  Ocean Palms, 
which she achieved by hitting the pavement and recruiting more volunteers 
to the program, developing lessons and a training program, and securing ad-
ditional funding.  

 

CAAP volunteers ultimately bring color, creativity and art to classrooms, but 
they needed inspiration to participate long term with this program. As a re-
sult, Parent created an environment where art had a wider definition with 
which everyone could relate and feel as though they had something to share 
with students. She continued to help volunteers on this journey with mean-
ingful, formalized trainings, shared lesson plans, and through co-teaching 
when requested. 

 

Today, it is commonplace at OPE to see volunteers with printed art pieces 
and art supplies walking through the halls, to take in pieces of  art hanging on 
doors or bulletin boards throughout the school, or to hear students mention 
an artist by name. This is Parent’s CAAP legacy living on at Ocean Palms, 
four years after she first began volunteering at the school, and it truly is a 
work of  art.  



 

       

 

Congratulations to our students who have been inducted           

into the Otter Wall of Fame for reading all of the Sunshine State 

Young Readers Award (SSYRA) books or the SSYRA Jr. books 

this school year.  Each of these students have earned                     

SWAG tags for every book they read and are featured on the                

Otter Wall of Fame outside the front office.                                                              

They will celebrate with a BINGO party and prizes!                                                      

Students Grade Students Grade 

A.J. Sturm PK Eleanor LeGout K 

Dax Dawson PK Eleni Leininger K 

Nora Guajardo PK Eloise Read K 

Addysen Sholette K Emily Phillips K 

Adeline Ludwick K Emma Work K 

Anne Gonen K Georgia Doumas K 

Archer Storer K Gita Nielsen K 

Ava DeFazio K  James Vella K 

Braddock Hogg K Lily Hopkins K 

Cohen Savy K Logan Agnew K 

Cooper Lienau K Maya Nielsen K 

Easton Kleehammer K Maycie Knecht K 



 

       

Students Grade Students Grade 

Miles Webster K Benjamin Winham 1 

Noah Poturich K Bennett Mangiaracino 1 

Noah Santiago K Brody Wonderly 1 

Penelope Tamasi K Brooklyn Laing 1 

Penny Rossetti K Brynn Blankenship 1 

Randi Heineman K Carter Gatling 1 

Rosemary Campese K Dominic Masitti 1 

Rowan Dugan K Eli Anderson 1 

Ryan Piltin K Eli Farece 1 

Samantha Fraser K Eli Lawerence 1 

Sean Dalton K Ella DeFazio 1 

Simon Booth K Emma Delgado 1 

Sophia Chmayssani K George Carletta 1 

Sophia Ruzicka K Gianna Masitti 1 

Tyler Mann K Grayson McDonald 1 

Adalind Reodica 1 Grayson O'Donnell 1 

Addison Terwilliher 1 Holden Hendrickson 1 

Adley Dawson 1 Jackson Poltorak 1 

Asher Krainin 1 Jaxon Wardyga 1 

Baird Snider 1 Jaxson Seiler 1 



 

       

Students Grade Students Grade 

Joseph Perry 1 Addison Rudder 2 

Kate MacGilvray 1 Adelyn Long 2 

Kenzie Smith 1 Aedan Fish 2 

Laney Tant 1 Alexander Ellowitz 2 

Logan Rodriguez 1 Alinah Men 2 

Luke Borchers 1 Andres Reynoso Mercado 2 

Madelyn Hutchins 1 Annie Gilbert 2 

Maxime Gerville-Reache 1 Ariana Adeniyi 2 

Miles Tarantino 1 Asher Price 2 

Nikola Koteski 1 Aurora Shapiro 2 

Nora Miller 1 Avery Boyle 2 

Olivia Henderson 1 Avery Rodriguez 2 

Oscar Jamieson 1 Beatriz Da Conceicao Rossi 2 

Owen Socwell 1 Bella Horton 2 

Peter Moser 1 Braylan Kleehammer 2 

Peyton Lanese 1 Brooke Hutchinson 2 

Siddhant Parbhoo 1 Bryce Hogg 2 

Wells Barnes 1 Cade Boudreaux 2 

Zoe Bretton 1 Calvin Taverna 2 

Ace Jenkins 2 Candace Ellis 2 



 

       

Students Grade Students Grade 

Carter Doty 2 Jake Werba 2 

Cash Love 2 Jayson Orihuela 2 

Cashen Kul 2 Jillian Lewis 2 

Delfina Rossetti 2 Jolie Rebuck 2 

Drew Doty 2 Jonathan Gonen 2 

Eliza Black 2 Kamryn Puller 2 

Ella Hutchins 2 Kateryna Polishchuk 2 

Emalee Narvasa 2 Korin Pietrick 2 

Emma Hutchins 2 Landon Mitcham 2 

Emmaline Mays 2 Luke Cullinan 2 

Esme Connelly 2 Luke de Toit 2 

Evelyn Alston 2 Madilyn Hynes 2 

Federico Vargas Gomez 2 Mason Randolph 2 

Finn Boyce 2 Matheus Peruchi 2 

Giuliana DiFranco 2 Mayla McIntyre 2 

Hannah Serang 2 Mila Chowski 2 

Harper Seiler 2 Milana Kerimova 2 

Hayes Streva 2 Milana Pak 2 

Jackson May 2 Milana Stozhok 2 

Jake Angulo 2 Natalie Brendel 2 



 

       

Students Grade Students Grade 

Nathan Grimm 2 Vihaan Patsamatla 2 

Neylie Sarathchandra 2 Harper Dixon 3 

Noelle Barger 2 Abigail Potter 4 

Noellle Joyce 2 Adhya Kolyankana 4 

Norah McQuillan 2 Amaia Cubero-Lopez 4 

Olivia Piltin 2 Brody Rebuck 4 

Owen Chen 2 Garv Shahani 4 

Owen Hopkins 2 Kathryn Serang 4 

P.J. Nielsen 2 Mackenzie Mann 4 

Quinn Blaich 2 Maria Dumitrascu 4 

Reese Michaels 2 Sebastian Felix-Quinones 4 

Rethanya Praveen 2 Yadhu Parthiban 4 

Ricky Diaz 2 Alexandra Niemi 5 

Riley Farese 2 Cora Kotek 5 

Riley Smith 2 Isis Johnson 5 

Sebastian Hernandez 2 Johana Prince 5 

Sophie Pekerol 2 Shwasthi Ravi 5 

Sydney Addair 2 Subiksha Pitchala 5 

Tala Mader 2 Sudiksha Pitchala 5 

Tatum Fromm 2 Tinsley Howe 5 

  Viviana Muntean 5 







Calling All Volunteers to be Proctors  

Sign up to be a Proctor on the website below:                                                                           
https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/60B0C48AEAD2BA2FE3-48430722-fast  
 

We are planning ahead for progress monitoring assessment 3 which is a high-
stakes assessment for grades (K-5), and we need your help!  
 
We are seeking dedicated volunteers to serve as proctors for the upcoming state 
testing sessions.  Proctors play a vital role in ensuring the integrity and smooth ad-
ministration of  these assessments.  Being a proctor is easy – all you need to be able 
to do is sit and observe the children and test administrator of  the test. Please con-
sider volunteering your time to support our students.   
 
To maintain impartiality and fairness, proctors will not be assigned to class-
rooms where they have family members. Your assistance is  
greatly appreciated! If  you're interested in volunteering to        
proctor, please click the link sign up link above. If  you have any 
questions, please contact Faie Pellegrino, School Counselor, at 
904-547-3772.   
 

Thank you for your commitment to our students' success!  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0C48AEAD2BA2FE3-48430722-fast
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0C48AEAD2BA2FE3-48430722-fast




Fifth Grade Clap Out - May 25th  
We are celebrating our Fifth grade students May 22-25 ending the 

week with our annual Fifth grade clap out. Students in grades (K-4) 

and staff will line our halls as the fifth grade class of 2023 walk 

through the building one last time as OTTERS.  We encourage family 

members who will be utilizing parent 

pick up that day to decorate their cars 

and make a lot of noise when you go 

through car line. Don’t forget the last 

day of school is early dismissal for all 

students. PreK will dismiss at 1:30 and 

(K-5) students will dismiss at 1:45. 

Dear Fifth Grade Students,  

You only have a few weeks left before you embark on 

this exciting journey from elementary school to middle 

school, we want to extend our warmest congratulations 

to each one of  you. 

Your hard work, dedication, and determination have 

brought you to this momentous milestone. As you step 

into the next chapter of  your academic journey, remember to carry with you the les-

sons you've learned, the friendships you've made, and the values you hold dear. 

Middle school will bring new challenges and adventures, but we have every confi-

dence that you are more than prepared to face them head-on. Embrace the opportu-

nities for growth, seize every moment to learn something new, and never forget to 

let your curiosity lead the way. 

Congratulations once again, Fifth Graders! We can't wait to see all the incredible 

things you'll achieve in middle school and beyond. 

With heartfelt congratulations and best wishes, 

Your Ocean Palms Family!  











Please email our Data Operator – Vicki.morales@stjohns.k12.fl.us or                 
the front desk – Stephanie.crenshaw@stjohns.k12.fl.us for assistance.  

mailto:Vicki.morales@stjohns.k12.fl.us
mailto:Stephanie.crenshaw@stjohns.k12.fl.us




How Do I Get Approved to Access                               
the School Building? 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply 

In an ongoing endeavor to provide safety and security for students and staff, school ac-
cess is required for every individual that is not a staff member of the St. Johns County 
School District. Below are the steps every visitor must complete to access the building 
during school hours.  

1. Complete the School Access Form at https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply. Do 
not wait to complete your application because the process can potentially take up 
to two weeks to clear.                                                               
 

2. Bring your ID when you check in at the front office.  
 
• Proper identification must be presented each time a person signs in at a school. The 

only forms of proper identification are the following: 
• Current state issued driver’s license 
• Current state issued identification card (issued only by the DMV) 

 
• If a person has a visa and/or does not have a social security number, the applicant 

must contact the Volunteer Services department right away for alternate steps. 
 
• School access lasts for 3 year intervals. Upon approaching 3 years of access, it is the 

responsibility of the applicant to contact Volunteer Services and renew the form. To 
reduce duplication, do not complete a new form. 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply
https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply





